The Good Shepherd

Roman Catholic Diocese of Leeds | Registered Charity No. 249404 Royal Fold, New Road, Mytholmroyd, HX7 5EA

Parish Priest: Fr Larkin | Telephone: 01422 832085 Email: pp.thegoodshepherd@dioceseofleeds.org.uk

Website www.dioceseofleeds.org.uk Facebook: The Good Shepherd

Website: www.thegoodshepherd.org.uk Safeguarding: psr.jtalbot@dioceseofleeds.org.uk

Sunday 5th + THIRTY-FIRST SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME Parish Mass Book Vol 2 p149f

Sunday 05 Nov	9.30 am	THIRTIETH SUNDAY	Patricia Mulcahy [LD]	GOOD SHEPHERD CHURCH
Monday 06 Nov		Weekday		
Tuesday 07 Nov		St Willibrord, Bishop		
Wednesday 08 Nov	12noon	Weekday	Sr Una [A]	GOOD SHEPHERD CHURCH
Thursday 09 Nov		THE DEDICATION OF THE LATERAN BASILICA		
Friday 10 Nov		St Leo the Great, Pope and Doctor of the Church		
Saturday 11 Nov	10.00am	St Marin of Tours, Bishop born in 316AD	Priest's Intention	GOOD SHEPHERD CHURCH
Sunday 12 Nov	9.30 am	THIRTY-SECOND SUNDAY Remembrance Sunday — Day of Prayer for all victims of war	Les Lamb [LD]	GOOD SHEPHERD CHURCH

Sacred Heart & St. Patrick Bolton Brow, Sowerby Bridge HX6 2BA

Holy Mass | Tuesday & Friday 9.30am | Saturday vigil 5.30pm | Sunday 11.00am | Confession Saturday 5.00pm |

SACRED SILENCE IN CHURCH BEFORE MASS In silence He hears us; He speaks in the silence of the soul and in silence we hear His voice.

PARISH NEWSLETTER Please submit notices (by Wednesday 8pm) - to Fr Larkin by email at pp.thegoodshepherd@dioceseofleeds.org.uk

PARISH WEEKLY OFFERING

22/10/2023 Week 30 - total £357.45 | Candles £9.10 | Coffee £17.95 Association for the Propagation of the Faith £158.40 | Luncheon Club – £100 29/10/2023 Week 31 - total £70.00

BANKED - OCT 31: £70 Thank you.

Average monthly standing orders £2,075 (approx. £478 per week)

The Parish bank details are HSBC Bank PLC Account name: Good Shepherd Mytholmroyd

|Sort Code 40-27-15 | Account No. 21023209

THE QUARTER END RETURN Statements from Diocese of Leeds to Good Shepherd – Mytholmroyd have been received for the quarter ending 30 September 2023. In preparation for submitting the Quarter End Return, the transactions on all statements will

be added to OPAS and reconciled to the 30 September 2023. Online and text donation amounts have been added to OPAS, and these values have been used for the reconciliation. The Quarter End Return is due for submission to the Curia by Friday 3 November 2023. The quarter end return has been submitted to the Curia on 17 October.

MAY SHE REST IN PEACE It is with great sadness to inform you that Rosalien Robershaw - Price died recently. Funeral service will be held on Tuesday 21 November at 12.00noon.

FOOTSTEPS this Sunday 05 November, after Mass - 10.30am- 12noon.

THE MONTH OF NOVEMBER is associated with prayer for the Holy Souls. Masses will be offered throughout the year for those whose names are on the November Dead List. Envelopes are available for this purpose at the back of the church. Please **PRINT** the names of your deceased relatives and friends, and for all those whom you wish to pray for, in an envelope together with your offering. This can be handed to Fr Larkin. Please return the envelop before Sunday **29 November** thank you.

NOVEMBER CEMETERY SERVICES The Church has always taught us to pray for those who have gone into eternity. I invite you to join me and the Halifax Deanery at the following. **Stoney Royd** Cemetery Halifax **Sunday 5 November at 3pm** -

MASS FOR DECEASED CLERGY The annual Mass for the deceased bishops, priests and deacons of the Diocese will take place at Leeds Cathedral on Friday 17 November, 12:30pm. All are welcome to attend.

THE SODALITY OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT The Sodality of the Blessed Sacrament is a Confraternity devoted to the Most Holy Eucharist, based at the Shrine Church of Corpus Christi in Covent Garden, London. Masses are offered each month for the intentions of Sodality members, wherever they might be in the world. There is a different guest preacher every month and the Masses are live-streamed for those who can't be there in person. A newsletter containing that month's homily, along with spiritual readings, is also emailed out to members along with a Monstrance lapel pin badge to wear as an outward sign of our devotion to the Eucharist. More information can be found at https://sodality.co.uk/.

EXHIBITION OF THE HOLY SHROUD OF TURIN REPLICA A full-size copy of the world-famous Shroud of Turin is coming to Leeds Cathedral. It will be on display from Sunday 12 – Thursday 30 November and will be available to view outside of service times. Free talks about the Shroud on 18 November (12.40pm) and 27 November (2pm).

FORTHCOMING ORDINATIONS TO THE DIACONATE pray for Mr Martin Fenlon, and Mr Nicholas Stoddart, who are both in formation for the permanent diaconate for our diocese. Martin and Nicholas will be ordained to the diaconate on Saturday 25 November 2023, 11:00am at Leeds Cathedral. All are invited to attend the Ordination Mass. Pray also for Mr Alex Noad, in formation for the priesthood for our diocese. Alex will be ordained by Bishop Marcus to the diaconate on Saturday 16 December 2023 St Mary's College, Oscott.

FLOWER ROTA OCTOBER & NOVEMBER

05 November - Vacant

19 November - Kay Pierce

12 November - Breda & Chris Allan

If you can help, contact Doris Moorhead either at church or on 01422 842931. Thank you.

A MASS FOR YOUR INTENTIONS The Mass is the highest prayer we can offer since it is the prayer of Christ Himself. If you would like to have a Mass offered for your intentions (e.g., in thanksgiving, to celebrate an anniversary, for someone who is sick, for someone who has died, or any need), please write your intention on an envelope, put the stipend inside (this is your offering to the priest) and either put it in the collection, or hand it to Fr Larkin. If you would like the Mass on a particular day, we will try our best to accommodate it.

APOSTOLIC EXHORTATION 'LAUDATE DEUM'

On the liturgical Memoria of Saint Francis of Assisi, the Holy Father published an Apostolic Exhortation following his Encyclical Letter "Laudato Si." "Laudate Deum" link: https://www.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/apost_exhortations/documents/20231004-laudate-deum.html

ST MARY'S PARISH is hosting a Christmas party at Bertie's Crystal Ballroom in Elland on Thursday 7 of December from 7:30. Tickets cost £35 and include a three-course meal and dancing. All are very welcome. To reserve a place email office.stmary.halifax@dioceseofleeds.org.uk or call 01422 352141